Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Pupil Premium calculation date

Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I am looking into the impact of the Department of Education's decision to change the Pupil Premium calculation date from January 21 to October 20.

I would like to know if the council has made any assessment of the impact this change will have, if so, I would like to see it.

Answer:

An initial assessment has been made of the financial impact of the change.  

Projected Pupil Premium £, based on census numbers - will not include amounts for PP due to reasons other than FSM (e.g. Looked After, Service Family)

	
	Pupil Premium (Primary)
	Pupil Premium (Secondary)
	Total
	Notes

	Jan-20
	£9,323,540
	£4,072,120
	£13,395,660
	

	Oct-20
	£10,375,330
	£4,792,190
	£15,167,520
	

	Jan-21
	£11,242,855
	£4,946,900
	£16,189,755
	This would have been the 
allocation if Jan 21 was used


Difference between notional PP £ in Jan 21, vs projected Oct 20 is £1,022,235


I would also like to know many pupils the council have registered as FSM in January 2020, October 2020 and finally, if it's known, how many were registered in January 2021, along with the total number of pupils.

	census
	Number on roll
	FSM Eligible Primary
	FSM Eligible Secondary
	Total FSM Eligible

	Jan-20
	57,856
	6,932 
	4,264 
	11,196 

	Oct-20
	57,478
	7,714 
	5,018 
	12,732 

	Jan-21
	57,910
	8,359 
	5,180 
	13,539 



I would be grateful if you could clarify if these figures include academies based in the council area.
This does include all Local Authority maintained schools and academies in the council area.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
